Benishek-Clark, Anne

Subject: FW: Transit Planning Grants Available
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From: Kapper, Joseph - DOT [mailto:Joseph.Kapper@dot.wi.gov]

Sent: Tuesday, May 24, 2011 2:20 PM

To: 'Mumma, Dave'; 'Gavin, Michelle'; rich.grenfell@ci.merrill.wi.us'; Sanders, Pete; Jim Wheeler';
'detinckent@wwt.net'; 'Carlson, Keith'; 'Derek Muench'; 'Greg.Seubert@ci.wausau.wi.us'; 'Brandon Cooper'; Schaefer,
William; Tepe, Roger; 'ANedeau-Owen@co.sauk.wius'; 'Strey, Keith'; ‘jheilig@duluthtransit.com’;
dboehm@mcts.org; "hmallinger@mcts.org'; Kamp, Charles; Beck, Albert A.

Subject: Transit Planning Grants Available

Good Afterncon Colleagues,

| am writing to let you know that WisDOT currently has Federai Transit Administration 5304 funding available for transit
planning for 2011-2012. We typically use 5304 funding for WisDOT Management Performance Reviews and Transit
Development Plans, but in the past we have also funded projects such as feasibility studies, specific route planning and
analysis, surveys and outreach, development of regional transit commissions, and contracted technical assistance. 5304
funding is reimbursed at a rate of 80% federal/20% non-federal. If the planning study Is to be performed by another public
agency or in house we can also explore using In-kind match for local funding. | am reaching out to this group because your
respective systems have not had a Transit Development Plan done in at least 5 years, are rural bus systems that have net yet
had a Transit Development Plan performed, or your agencies have had seme previous discussions with WisDOT staff about
some assistance for a study. | am currently in the process of appiying to FTA for this year's allocation of 5304 funding, and if
vou would like to discuss a project with which we could apply these funds please let me know as soon as possible. The scope of
work for such a project does not need to be completely hashed out or finalized at this peoint, but a basic description and cost
estimate would be nice so | can establish a program of projects and obligate the funds over the next 2 years. Priority will be
given to grantees requesting funds for Transit Development Plans, Thanks, and if you have any questions feel free to contact
me.

Sincerely,
loe Kapper

Joseph Kapper

Lead Program and Planning Analyst
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